

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
Monday, April 14, 2011
Board Members Present:  Pat McCarthy, Joann Fukuma, Joe Thompson, 
Annette Duvall, Gary Emslie, Todd Franceschina, Bill Bettinger, Craig Olson, Derek Tucci, Bob Dowding

Tom and Marilyn Doyle – District Directors

Board Members Absent:  Gill James, Chris Bigelow, Jeff Lowell, Tim Tubbs

1. Introduction of Guests:  Brent Kawaguchi, Greg Hart, Mickey Fowler

2. Approval of Monday, March 14, 2011 Executive Board Minutes.  M/S/P


3. Financial Report:
Checking:
$58,915.92

Savings:
$26,274.88

4. Approval of Vouchers: Vouchers #16442 through #16503 for a total of $ 32,017.85
Motion to accept the financial report including the vouchers. M /S /P.   The board recommended that we put a statement in the manager’s fee schedule form indicating that we do not pay custodial, rental, or other fees unless approved in advance of the tournament.


5. WIAA Executive Board Report:  Craig Olson, Chris Bigelow
A. Met in March.  Talked a lot about the basketball tournament to evaluate the current tournament and discuss alternatives to resolve some of the issues that occurred during this year’s tourney.  The District Board discussed the tourney and offered some input to Craig prior to his meeting.
B. Teresa Fisher announced her resignation from the WIAA.  There is a process in place to replace her.
C. The WIAA will begin reimbursements next December and has requested that our district develop a policy for distributing these funds.

6. Sea-King District 2 Executive Board:  Pat McCarthy
A. League Positions on Amendments to Spring Rep. Assembly.  

B. Violations – Approved League Sanctions.  

i. Player Ejection

ii. Coach Ejections

iii. Academic Ineligibility

C. League Reports

i. Kingco – Put together committees to review websites as an annual review.  Another group is looking at scheduling in the future.  One more is looking at the Kingco Handbook to update at the end of the year.  Brent was honored as the District AD of the Year and Stark received a commendation at the WSSAAA Conference.

ii. Metro – rschool.com will be adopted by the Metro League to manage the scheduling process for next year.

iii. Emerald City – John Wiley has taken over responsibilities for the EC website.  They are working on developing a monthly blog for the league as well.  Working now on shifting boys soccer to spring and boys tennis and golf to the fall.  

iv. SeaTac – The league is having difficulty scheduling meetings because of spring breaks and the WSSAAA meeting.  Bellevue Christian is starting football and will play with the 2B schools next fall before moving to 1A the following year.  Rainier Christian will move to 8-man and Bellevue Christian fills those holes.

v. MS – Northshore will use their 9th graders as part of the high school teams beginning next fall.

D. Official’s Corner – Joe Thompson.  
a. Joe has been to 11 soccer and 6 baseball games since the last meeting.  He saw no ejections in any of those contests and complimented the coaches on their behavior at the contests.  He was impressed with both the officials and the teams/coaches interactions throughout the contests.

b. Joe has a concern with the management of concussions.  Joe felt he saw situations where kids should have been removed, but weren’t.  There needs to be some process for dealing with this issue and Joe will work with the officials to develop some responses.

c. The request for compensation for tolls is temporarily on hold as they collect some data on the number of officials using the 520 bridge.

E. WIAA Reimbursement – See #5c above.  The board supported sending the reimbursements directly to the schools that earned them. M/S/P.
F. Custodial Charges – District Tournaments.  See #4 above.
G. Sea-King Director Evaluation.  Pat put together an evaluation form and shared it with Jeff and Marilyn and Tom.  Pat will email the form to everyone on the board and ask for responses prior to the next meeting.  The following year, we will develop a survey that will go out to each of the schools in the district. 
H. 2010-2011 Budget Status Report.  Marilyn distributed a copy of the budget vs actual figures.  We are ahead in our income projections and have lower expenses than projected at this point.
I. Winter District Tournament Financial Reports for Basketball, Dance/Drill.  Marilyn provided final reports for the winter tournaments.  Net amounts are in line with last year’s profits/losses.  She compared this year’s results with the previous 5 years.  We had a year, three years ago, where our income dropped significantly.  We then upped prices and went to home sites in our 3A basketball tourney.  The net income results have improved and stabilized since that time.
J. Spring Sports.  The board supported using the “basketball” bracket for spring sports this year and to hold the softball tournament on Wed/Thu rather than a Thu/Fri. 
K. Selection of 2011-2012 Basketball Sites.  Joann will contact Eric to talk about a 3A Seattle site for next year’s tourney.
L. Handbook Committee.  Gill, Pat, Craig & Derek will meet an hour prior to the next meeting to discuss the constitution and by-laws.
7. Sea-King District 2 Executive Director Report: Tom & Marilyn Doyle
A. Correspondence.  

B. Web Site: www.seaking2.com.  

8. Other Business-Agenda Items for Monday, May 9, 2011-3:30PM Samm. HS
A. Spring Rep. Assembly Review

B. Presentation of 2011-2012 Sea-King Budget

C. Delegates to 2011-2012 Spring Rep Assembly

D. Spring District Tournament/Play-Off Status

E. Annual Eligibility Report – Sam Jackson
F. Appointments to WIAA Committees

G. Calendar Distribution

H. Nominations for WIAA Hall of Fame

I. Election of 2011-2012 Executive Board President and President-Elect

9. The Executive Board meeting was adjourned at 5:27 PM.

